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This is “Re-opening Task Force Chair” Phil, horning in and taking over “Moderator” Phil’s    

column this month. (He didn’t seem to mind.) 

 

I wanted to address some recent actions and issues, and give you an idea of the pathway we see 

for First Congregational over the next few months.   

 

First, I’d like to address a question that has surfaced from several people lately.  That is, “Other 

churches are opening for indoor worship, why don’t we?”   

 

There is a multi-pronged answer to this question.  First, from the beginning, we have adhered 

to the principle of following the science and CDC/government guidelines. We consider the 

Henderson County case numbers as the most important, because that’s local. Sadly, the     

numbers are rising -- the county has been in a position of “accelerated spread” since late      

September. It just isn’t safe.  

 

Second, the safety and health of the congregation is our most important priority.  Many in the 

congregation are seniors, and many have various underlying conditions. So we’ve taken a very 

conservative approach in considering indoor activities.  

 

Third, the results of two congregational surveys taken months apart strongly support this    

caution.  Over 70% say they don’t feel comfortable returning to in-door worship until there is a 

vaccine, or the local case numbers drop dramatically.   

 

Considering these factors, we aren’t comfortable recommending that we open the church in 

the foreseeable future.  

    

In other survey results, we were pleased that 90% of respondents watch the worship videos 

and think they are about right.  Karla and Mark work hard and put in many hours to produce 

them.  

 

In the one-word answer to how you are feeling in the pandemic, over 70% responded with 

some sort of negative word. So if you are feeling frustrated, afraid, exhausted, isolated or some-

thing like that, know that you have lots of company.   If you’re feeling down or just want to talk, 

Karla and Mark would love to have you call them.  

 

We recommended to Council that FCUCC continue Laurel Park’s polling place, which Council 

approved. The Fellowship Hall will be open for voting on November 3, with strong restrictions 

in place.  

 

Phil Taylor and the Task Force Team  
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HIGHLIGHTS FOR OCTOBER 

 

 The October meeting included 18 visitors or guests in addition to Council      

members.  Those interested in attending future meetings should request the 

Zoom link from the Moderator. 

 Discussed the Conflict Mediator’s Report.  There were many comments from 

both Council members and guests, but no consensus on how to proceed.    

Council will appoint a committee to review the report and recommend action.  

Those interested in serving should contact the Moderator. 

 Approved installation of a “Little Library” along 5th Avenue by friends of the 

church. 

 Approved replacement of the back roof at a cost of $9,713.  This will include     

replacement of damaged sheathing and repair of some rafters. 

 Learned that 113 people “attended” the online Ashley Lecture by Matthew Fox. 

 Heard an update on our Initiative for Civil Discourse. 

 Learned that the church garden has produced 1,200 pounds of produce so far this 

year. 

 Learned that the first outdoor worship service was well received.  These will    

continue through October. 

 


